
 
 
 
 

Shuster Statement on Opening of I-99 in Centre County  
 
Washington, D.C. – Congressman Bill Shuster today attended the ribbon cutting to 
commemorate the opening of I-99’s southbound lanes in Centre County.  Today’s ribbon cutting 
signifies that the entire stretch of I-99 in Centre County is open for business.  Shuster released the 
following statement after the event: 
 
“This moment has been over thirty years in the making and I am pleased to say that today, 
Interstate 99 is finally and completely open for business. 
 
Support for the completion of I-99 over the years has rested on the common understanding that 
this region has amazing potential for development and growth. Today’s ribbon cutting is the final 
step in unlocking this potential for the benefit of future generations.      
 
One person’s vision made this day possible and one person set the gold standard for the effort 
everyone put into completing this project.  At the end of the day, our appreciation for this critical 
roadway goes to the man for whom it was named, Bud Shuster.”    
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